King and Queen County
Board of Supervisors Workshop/Presentation Meeting

Wednesday, May 29, 2019
6:00 P.M.
King and Queen County Courts and Administration Building

2" Floor Conference Room

“Minutes of the Meeting”

Chairman Burns called the workshop/presentation meeting to order with all members present.

APPROVAL OF RECURRING WARRANTS

A motion was made by Ms. Simpkins and seconded by Ms. Alsop to approve the recurring
warrants for May 2019.

AYES: J. M. BURNS, J. L. SIMPKINS, S. C. ALSOP, D. H. MORRIS, R. F. BAILEY
NAYS: NONE

PRESENTATION BY RIVERSTREE NETWORKS

RiverStreet representatives were present for the purpose of discussing possible fiber to the home
project.

VPPSA MAINTENANCE BUILDING DISCUSSION

Mr. Swartzwelder provided an update onn VPPSA Maintenance Building and on the proposed
method of financing the new building.

ITEMS BROUGHT UP BY THE BOARD MEMBERS

Mr. Bailey had the following comments:



» expressed that the Health Department roof needs painting
s Questioned the status of King and Queen Elementary Project and that he hopes we can
get the project done in the next four (4) years.
Mr. Simpkins had the following comments:
» questioned if there were any updates on the Schools Internet Project

Mr. Burns had the following comments:
e Advised that he would like for the County to create a Maintenance Department and that
the County Administrator put together a proposal as part of the 2020/2021 budget.

Mrs. Morris had no comments.

IT IS ORDERED THAT THE BOARD BE ADJOURNED:

A motion was made by Mr. Bailey and seconded by Mr. Simpkins to adjourn the meeting.

AYES: J. M. BURNS, J. L. SIMPKINS, S. C. ALSOP, D. H. MORRIS, R. F. BAILEY
NAYS: NONE

J. M. Burns, Chairman

Thomas J. Swartzwelder, Clerk



